## FOR THE YEAR 2015 BOARD OF SUPERVISOR'S MINUTE BOOK CHEROKEE COUNTY, IOWA DECEMBER 15, 2015

The Cherokee County Board of Supervisors met in regular session on Tuesday, December 15, 2015 with Dennis Bush, Jim Peck, Rick Mongan, and Gary Lundquist present. Jeff Simonsen was absent. Dan Whitney, *Chronicle Times*, represented the press. Jeff Friedrichsen and Justin Pritts were also in attendance. Unless otherwise indicated, all votes were offered as follows: Ayes - Mongan, Lundquist, Peck, Bush; Nayes - none; Abstentions - none.

Motion by Lundquist, seconded by Mongan to approve the agenda. Motion carried.

Motion by Peck, seconded by Lundquist to approve the minutes of the previous meeting. Motion carried.

Beth Kingdon, Cherokee County Library Association, thanked the Board of Supervisors for its past support and gave an informative review of the many services provided by local libraries along with requirements needed to meet technology needs. Those in attendance included: Mary Jo Ruppert and Ruth Hayes, Cherokee; Marty Warrender, Washta; Beth Kingdon, Martha Heuser, and Shelley Stephen, Marcus. County funding of local libraries will be considered during the budget process.

Motion by Mongan, seconded by Peck to approve a \$2,188.80 quote from Anchor Audio Store for a councilman sound system including six tabletop microphones, one speaker, and a wireless mic. Motion carried.

Jeff Friedrichsen, Chief Deputy, reported that progress on the Law Enforcement Center renovation is going well.

The supervisors provided brief summaries of their monthly committee meetings.

Emily Heidesch, Auditor's Assistant, reviewed several non-departmental budgets with the supervisors for the 2016/2017 fiscal year. The supervisors will continue to review department budgets each week during their regular meetings.

There being no further business, Chairman Bush adjourned the meeting at 12:53 a.m. All board agendas and minutes are available online at <a href="https://www.cherokeecountyiowa.com">www.cherokeecountyiowa.com</a>.

	Attest:	
Dennis Bush, Chairman		Kris Glienke, County Auditor